

卑詩衛生及家居護理會

2019 春季通訊

cn.carebc.ca

為卑詩護理會籌款「一劇場」製作 「誰明女人心」音樂舞台劇 - 演出空前成功!

卑詩護理會(Care BC)與本地著名劇團「一劇場」合作「誰明女人心」音樂舞台劇於2019年1月12及13日假座溫哥華 Waterfront Theatre 在觀眾熱列掌聲中圓滿結束。是次演出空前成功,兩天觀眾反應熱烈,再次感動全城。各方朋友給我們積極回應,令我們非常感動。 是次演出為卑詩護理會共籌得超過30,000萬多元。加上以往多年「一劇場」為卑詩護理會籌款的記錄,合共籌得超過140,000萬多元善款,幫助各項慈善服務。

在此謹代表卑詩護理會感謝「一劇場」監製May Soo及導演Peter Poon,還有30多名義務參與此劇演 出的演員們,為大溫觀眾帶來無限歡欣!希望「 一劇場」將來製作更多有信息的精彩劇目,呈現 觀眾面前,讓我們享受表演藝術之餘,亦為社群 出一分力!



(左圖) Care BC行政總監 Inge Schamborzki (左), 監製 May Soo(左二), 主要贊助Patsy Hui 和丈夫Dr. Hilary Hui (中) 及導演Peter Poon (右) (上圖) 「一劇場」眾演員演出片斷及與現場觀眾

感謝 Vancouver Chinatown Lioness Club (溫哥華唐人街女獅子會)!!



Vancouver Chinatown Lioness Club 於2018年11月11 日在 列治文幸運海鮮酒家舉行 "關愛護老在我家 籌款餐舞會",共籌得超過\$30,000多元,此善款 將全數捐助卑詩護理會各項社區項目;當中包括 中西送餐服務及家庭暫托中心。在此,特別感謝 溫哥華唐人街女獅子會各成員無私的付出!

支票遞交儀式: 女獅子會主席Mimi Chan (左一), 成員Johnna Chan (左二) 和Helina Seto (右一) 致送支票予 Inge Schamborzki

第十屆卑詩護理會籌款晚宴

再次感謝各位泣臨參加我們卑詩護理會2018年10 月18於悅海海鮮酒家舉行的籌款晚宴。當晚共籌 得超過\$100,000元善款, 所有收益將捐助卑詩護 理會各項慈善項目。

特別感謝晚會司儀Fred Lee, 他將整晚氣氛掀起一幕一幕的高潮,令在場嘉賓無不樂在其中,盡興而回!同時感謝捐出各項有聲及有聲拍賣的所有捐贈者,代表所有受惠者感謝你們。更多資料及相片,請到網址:cn.carebc.ca/10th-annual-fundraising-dinner



年青一代參與「送餐服務」

卑詩護理會Care BC自1967年起開始啟動「送餐服務」。由於人口轉變,於1996年加入新的中式送餐服務(CMOW)。在過去數拾年來,大溫地區及列治文區的「送餐服務」全賴義工們無私付出才可進行! - 感謝365名義工幫助我們在去年提供了超過125,000份「送餐服務」!

雖然我們面對很多送餐義工到退休年齡而人手流失的問題;感到高興的是看到有些年輕人對「送餐服務」工作有認同。有些大專學生會盡量抽取空餘課堂來參與「送餐服務」,甚至在我們的"隨叫隨到"名單中,準備隨時替代一些因生病或臨時不能來送餐的義工。

2018年夏天,我們透過加拿大暑期工作體驗計劃(CSJ)接受了學生Cecilia Lui的加入。 CSJ加拿大暑期工作體驗計劃

是為省內一些雇主提供工資補貼,同時為中學或大專學生創造就業機會。Cecilia是BCIT的一名護理專業學生,從5月至8月在我們「送餐服務」擔任「義工項目」助理。

在2018年8月中,加拿大司法部長Jody Wilson-Raybould到訪卑詩護理會辦工室。Jody部長非常感興趣了解有關 Cecilia參與CSJ的經歷。Cecilia分享說"我工作之一是為「送餐服務」招募新義工,我與現在的義工交談,了解他們是甚麼原因當上送餐義工及分享他們的故事,然後放上Facebook 臉書上,讓更大的社群知道我們的工作,同時希望吸引更多朋友參與義工工作"感謝Jody Wilson-Raybould部長訪問Care BC辦公室,讓她了解更多有關MOW和CMOW的項目,以及CSJ計劃的好處。欲知道更多有關我們慈善項目信息,請到網址cn.carebc.ca。

如您有興趣參與義工工作,請到cn.carebc.ca/volunteering。或可通過www.carebcfoundation.ca捐贈善款支持我們送餐服務。



加拿大司法部長Jody Wilson-Raybould (右) 與暑期CSJ計劃受助學生Cecilia Lui (中) 及送餐服務經理Vicki Ma(左)合照

「家庭日托中心」最新情況

對於2018年11月19日於北溫哥華區議會會議上,建議將 西皇后區600號非市場租賃住房和老年人暫托服務設施 的社區計劃章程修正案經過二及三讀失敗了,我們感到 非常失望。不過,對於大部份社群仍表達支持在北岸開 發老年人暫托服務感到鼓舞,我們正積極研究如何繼續 進展該項計劃及其他可能性。



(上圖) 2018年於溫哥華「卑斯護理會暫托中心」舉行聖誕聯歡同樂日,客人享受在歡樂之中!

重要日子:2019年 10月17日(星期四)

第十一屆卑詩護理會籌款晚宴將會在2019年10月17日在麒麟海鮮酒家(555 西12街)舉行,餐券每位\$98(\$50可獲退稅收條)。 欲知進一步詳情,請繼續留意我們網站最新消息。

歡迎加入MACAULAY CLUB

感謝以下商號在2018年8月13日至 2019 年 1月22日成為我們 Macaulay Club成員(捐助超過 \$500元或以上),幫助Care BC各項社區服務。

- Blundell Seafoods Ltd.
- The Djavad Mowafaghian Foundation
- Eviviz Management Services Ltd.
- Great Canadian Casinos Inc.
- Happy Life Network Association
- Hastings Entertainment Inc. (HEI)
- Lee Turner & Associates Inc.
- Manning Elliott LLP
- The McLean McCuaig Foundation
- The Mel and Geri Davis Charitable
 Trust
- Pacific Coastal Airlines
- Vancouver Chinatown Lioness Club
- Vancouver Shaughnessy Lions Club
- Way-Tech Process Solutions Inc.

同時亦感謝我們以下的項目伙伴:包括: Fair Haven Homes Society, The Vancouver Foundation, St. George's Place Society, Vancouver Coastal Health. 及鳴謝卑詩省政府的財務支援.



Care BC Newsletter

Spring 2019

carebc.ca

Meals on Wheels | Family Respite Centre | Community Integration Project

"Wings of Desire" by DramaOneVan Soars

In January 2019, DramaOneVan staged "Wings of Desire" - a musical drama in Cantonese, to benefit Care BC's charitable programming. The music drama told the story of three women living in different countries, facing many similar social, psychological, and mental challenges that plague modern women.

The three moving performances, held at the Waterfront Theatre on Granville Island, were well-received by the audiences. Thank you to everyone who attended; with ticket sales and sponsorships, the music drama raised over \$30,000!

Care BC thanks Co-Directors May Soo and Peter Poon, for all their efforts to organize the successful event. We also thank DramaOneVan for their continued support. In addition to "Wings of Desire", DramaOneVan has previously supported Care BC through the production (and re-run) of "Letters" - raising an amazing \$140,000 since 2014!

Top (l-r): Inge Schamborzki, May Soo, major sponsor Patsy Hui, Dr. Hilary Hui, & Peter Poon. Middle and Bottom: The "Wings of Desire" cast and supporters.



THANK YOU VANCOUVER CHINATOWN LIONESS CLUB!



Thank you to the Vancouver Chinatown Lioness Club! In Nov. 2018, they hosted a fundraising dinner & silent auction at the Continental Seafood Restaurant in Richmond. The event raised \$30,000 to support Care BC's charitable programs. We thank the Vancouver Chinatown Lioness Club for their fundraising support!

Chinatown Lioness Club members including President Mimi Chan (far left) with Johnna Chan and Helina Seto (far right), present a cheque to Inge Schamborzki.

CARE BC's 10th Annual Dinner & Auction - Oct. 2018

Thank you to all the guests who attended our 10th Annual Fundraising Dinner & Auction last October at the Victoria Chinese Restaurant. Over \$100,000 was raised! Thank you to all the guests who participated in our live and silent auctions, and to those who made generous financial donations. All proceeds benefit our charitable programs.

We also extend special thanks to Fred Lee, our emcee and auctioneer, who helped make the evening a success. We are grateful to all the donors who supplied gifts for our live and silent auctions. More info and photos are online: www.carebc.ca/10th-annual-fundraiser---thank-you.



Guests included staff from the Community Integration Project (far left photo), major supporters like Helen Shore (seated, at left), and members of the Vancouver Shaughnessy Lions Club (above) some of whom also volunteer with Meals on Wheels.

STUDENTS HELP SUSTAIN OUR MEALS ON WHEELS PROGRAMS

Care BC has operated the Meals on Wheels (MOW) program since 1967. Our Chinese Meals on Wheels (CMOW) program began in 1996 to meet the needs of the changing demographics of the region. Throughout our half-century of service, we have depended on dedicated volunteers to make these deliveries in Vancouver and Richmond – our team of over 365 volunteers helped us deliver over 125,000 meals last fiscal year!

Although many of our volunteers are retired, we are pleased to see younger people develop an interest in volunteering. Students have figured out how to make time for volunteering during their days off from classes or between semesters. Post-secondary students usually update their volunteering schedules every few months when their class schedules change, or they volunteer "on call" – which helps when we

need to arrange coverage for other volunteers who may call in sick or go on vacation.

We also received help from student Cecilia Lui, through the Canada Summer Jobs (CSJ) initiative 2018, part of the Summer Work Experience program. The CSJ initiative provides wage subsidies to employers like Care BC to create employment for secondary and post-secondary students. Cecilia, a nursing student at BCIT, was a full-time volunteer program assistant for Meals on Wheels from May to August.

In August 2018, we enjoyed a visit from the Honourable Jody Wilson-Raybould, Minister of Justice and Attorney General of Canada at the time (our office is located within her Vancouver Granville riding). The minister was interested in hearing about Cecilia's experiences with the CSJ. "One of my main goals was to recruit new volunteers for the MOW



Minister Jody Wilson-Raybould (right) with Cecilia Lui (centre) and Volunteer Program Manager Vicki Ma (left)

and CMOW programs," says Cecilia. "I spoke with current volunteers to find out what motivates them to give their time; we created profiles and videos to share their experiences on Facebook. I also reached out to community groups to let them know about the program, and the volunteer opportunities available for MOW and CMOW".

Thank you Minister Jody Wilson-Raybould for visiting the Care BC office to learn more about the MOW and CMOW programs, and the benefits of the CSJ program. To learn more about our charitable programs, visit www.carebc.ca.

Make a difference in your community - learn about our volunteer opportunities at www.carebc.ca/volunteering. You can also support Meals on Wheels with a financial donation at www.carebcfoundation.ca.

FAMILY RESPITE CENTRE - UPDATES

We are disappointed to advise that on November 19th, 2018 at the District of North Vancouver Council meeting, the recommendation that the Official Community Plan and Rezoning Bylaw Amendments for the 600 West Queens Road Non-Market Rental Housing and Seniors Respite Care Facility be given second and third readings was defeated. We are nevertheless encouraged by the support expressed to develop these services on the North Shore and we are currently considering how we can continue with the project.



At our current Family Respite Centre in Vancouver, guests enjoyed the Holiday Party last December.

Save the Date: Oct. 17, 2019 Care BC's 11th Annual Dinner & Auction Fundraiser will be held Oct. 17th, 2019 at the Kirin Chinese Restaurant (555 West 12th Avenue). Tickets are \$98 with a \$50 tax receipt. Stay tuned for details!

KUDOS TO OUR MACAULAY CLUB

Thank you to the following organizations who joined our Macaulay Club between August 13th, 2018 and January 22nd, 2019 by making a donation of \$500 or more to our charitable programs.

- Blundell Seafoods Ltd.
- The Djavad Mowafaghian Foundation
- Eviviz Management Services Ltd.
- Great Canadian Casinos Inc.
- Happy Life Network Association
- Hastings Entertainment Inc. (HEI)
- Lee Turner & Associates Inc.
- Manning Elliott LLP
- The McLean McCuaig Foundation
- The Mel and Geri Davis Charitable Trust
- Pacific Coastal Airlines
- Vancouver Chinatown Lioness
- Vancouver Shaughnessy Lions Club
- Way-Tech Process Solutions Inc.

We also thank our individual donors, program partners (Fair Haven Homes Society, the Vancouver Foundation, St. George's Place Society, Vancouver Coastal Health), and acknowledge the financial assistance of the Province of British Columbia.